Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, October 6, 2014
Minutes

Committee Members Present:
Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi

Paula Kibbe

James O’Brien

Andrew Soliwoda
Barry Struski
Administrative Leadership Team:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Peter Gray, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:00 P.M.    Barry Struski opened the regular meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
He also asked for a moment of silence for Dennis Neil, a CMHS graduate who was killed in a car accident over the weekend.

I.    Comments from the General Public: None.
II.    Comments from the EAPC:  None. 
III.    Update from Student Advisory:  Monica Walcek,VP; Mackenzie Arrigal, Secretary and Kaylen Rooney, Spirit Coordinator were in attendance to share the following: Half-Day Dodgeball Tournament for student spirit; 4th Annual Crusader Fest held 9/19.  Thank you’s to HS PTO parents, National Guard, Chief Craig Weston, local businesses (Mamma Mia’s; USA Fitness, Rooney’s Barber Shop, Walmart, Target and Moe’s Southwest Grill) plus all the teachers and staff for their support.  Upcoming Events: Homecoming pep rally and dance, Annual Apple Pie Social (10/21) for retirement communities and Breast Cancer Penny Wars and Costumes for a Cure.  Upcoming Conferences, 10/17-Leadership Workshop at Holy Cross; and SEMAS Conference 11/4 in Middleboro. 
Captains Council:  No representative.

IV. Approval of Minutes:  Gina Marie Hanlon made a motion to approve regular and executive session minutes of September 8, 2014.  Andrew Soliwoda second the motion.  Paula Kibbe and Barry Struski abstained. Approved 3-0.  
V.  Communications:
A. Letter of request received from EAPC to open negotiations for teachers and paraprofessionals for a successor agreement to the current CBA.  Meetings will be set soon to start negotiations.



VI. Reports from the Superintendent:  

A. Personnel Updates: 

       
New Support Staff:

      Mellenie Lanoue, Pre-K Para; Erika Voss, Title I Literacy Para, 


      Carolyn Ramsdell, Food Services; Jordyn Krall, Title I Math Para; 

                 Erik Wilkerson, Lunchroom Monitor 

Resignations:  

Sharon Asam, Kindergarten Para; Dawn Walsh, Lunchroom Monitor;

Erin Campbell-Russell, Food Services

B. Grants Report:  Meredith Cargill presented an update on grants including funding sources from private, federal and state entitlement, special education entitlement and federal and state competitive funds. Uses for grant money were detailed including:  professional development, curriculum work, special education, serving at-risk populations, intervention services for students below grade level, PLC work (professional learning communities) and to further the district and school improvement goals.  The Superintendent thanked the employees who write the grants - Paula Foley, Michelle Taylor, Jen Kelley, Karen Teichert and Meredith Cargill – a real team effort.  Andrew Soliwoda asked how we compare with other districts for grant funding.  Title I and II grants relate to specific student formulas (i.e.-free/reduced lunch).  Liz Sorrell said we’ve done very well   Are we comparable with other districts our size?  It has paid off for us to be aggressive and pro-active to apply for the money.
C. Superintendent’s Evaluation:  The Superintendent provided the committee with a    summary of her work in each of the four standardized and associated elements. There are 33 indicators.  Standard I: Instructional Leadership:  Standard II: Manage-ment and Operations:  Standard III:  Family and Community Engagement: Standard IV:  Professional Culture:  Each area was rated either Exemplary, Proficient, Needs Improvement or Unsatisfactory.  An overall rating of each area will be compiled by as the Chair and Vice Chair review each area.  A final evaluation report will be presented at the next meeting. Mr. Struski said the Superintendent should be very proud of the work she has accomplished.
D. Facilities Update: Peter Gray shared the following information- all elevators passed state inspection, fire drills have happened successfully, custodial vendors have been contacted for providing a safe, disinfected school.  Regarding the waste water treatment plant:  The plant was back in operation after being shut down for repairs because two surge control pumps that control overflow for backwashing had to be replaced.  All affluent tanks had to be emptied in order to reach the pump. Minor piping repairs were made and the plant is back in operation. Dave Siedentopf spent several days in our holding tanks. 
Also, discussions with Mass. Dept. of Environmental Protection (DEP) regarding elevated levels of manganese in our drinking water, but nothing of any concern (below recommended averages) but we are trying to address this matter.   A letter will be sent to parents with information/Q&A’s from DEP signed by the Superintendent and the Board of Health.  A meeting will be held at the end of October for the wastewater system.  The DEP decision will be made in December to consider our request for a 2% interest loan for the replacement of our wastewater system.
E. New Budget Timeline:  Peter Gray shared the Town of Carver may change their annual meeting to April, consequently our budget preparation time line will need to be accelerated in order to go the Town Meeting with our school budget.  Budget sheets will be distributed to staff in October with January 2015 being set for School Committee final approval.
F. Building Committee Report: James O’Brien & Andrew Soliwoda.  James said there were some new faces at last meeting, very cohesive group.  The OPM has been selected and are ready to get started.  At end of October, designers will be reviewed.  James said he has had requests from the community to see the meetings “live” on CCAT.  Unfortunately, it takes about five people to get a live feed for broadcasting so it may be of some difficulty to organize.  At the last meeting, an educational plan was presented for the Elementary School.  The Superintendent, Town Administrator and Director of Facilities visited MSBA today. A list of designers will now be presented and the next meeting on Nov 3rd will be about selected the designer.
VI.  Recommendations from the Superintendent:  

A. Field Trip:  Trinity Repertory Theatre, Providence, RI – Gr. 7 – 11/13/14.  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to approve Trinity Repertory Theatre trip. Andrew Soliwoda  second the motion.  All in favor. 
B. Policy Revision: Bullying Intervention and Prevention Policy Revision. This plan, written in December 2010; had been revised in November 2013 and most recently in September 2014 by our attorneys to reflect updated legal language.  Revisions to the policy are mandated by law. Barry Struski said he would prefer to have time to re-read the text.  Gina Hanlon Cavicchi made motion to approve a first reading, Andrew Soliwoda second.  All in favor.  Second reading/final approval will be at November meeting. 
VIII.   Reports from School Committee:   Barry Struski attended the corn maze offered as a fundraiser by Environmental Club    Announcements:  for upcoming events were read by the Chair.
IX. Executive Session: Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to adjourn to executive session and not to regular session for the reason of discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigating position of the public body and the chair so declares there will be discussion concerning strategy with respect to on-going litigation.  Second by James O’Brien.  Unanimous by roll call vote.
Regular Meeting adjourned at 9: 33p.m. 
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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